

TNC Budget Committee Meeting Minutes – February 18, 2015 at Tarzana Child Care Center
In attendance: Harvey Goldberg, Ken Schwartz, Allan Wertheim, Jon Reich, Bob Shmaeff, Eran Heissler, Max Flehinger .Guests: Lydia Schlanger, Tarzana Elementary School, Sgt Larry Martinez (LAPD), Sr. Lead Officer Daryl Scoggins (LAPD)
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Goldberg at 7:30 P.M.  There were no public comments.

Minutes of the January 21, 2015 meeting were approved as corrected.  Motion was by Bob, seconded by Max and approved unanimously, except Jon abstained.

A motion was made by Jon, seconded by Allan to approve the financial statements, as of January 31, 2015.  Motion passed unanimously. 
A motion, made by Max and seconded by Allan, to approve the January 2015 expenditures for submission to DONE, passed unanimously. 

A motion, on request from VANC, to recommend appropriation of $200 to sponsor their 12th Anniversary Mixer in March 2015, made by Bob, seconded by Jon, passed unanimously. Classified as Outreach/Events from Unallocated.

A motion, on request from Tarzana Elementary School, to recommend approval of a $4,000 Neighborhood Purpose Grant from Unallocated to help cover the cost of their physical education program for the current school year, made by Eran and seconded by Jon, passed unanimously.  Lydia Schlanger, representing the school, spoke for the motion. Prior to the vote the Committee evaluated the NPG awarding it 20 out of 20 points.
On request from the West Valley LAPD, a motion, made by Jon and seconded by Ken, to purchase jackets, at a cost not to exceed $1,500, for the participants and support group members of the LAPD team in the Baker to Las Vegas run, passed unanimously. Jackets will have TNC logo. Funds to come from Unallocated and classified as Outreach/Advertising. Sgt. Larry Martinez and Senior Lead Officer Daryl Scoggins represented the LAPD. 
A motion by Eran, seconded by Ken, to approve a Neighborhood Purpose Grant in the amount of $1,500 to the West Valley-Warner Center Chamber of Commerce Community Benefit Foundation, to be used as participation fees to be given to the six schools that are participating in the 2015 Earth Day Event, passed unanimously. This amount was previously budgeted. Prior to the vote the Committee evaluated the NPG awarding it 20 out of 20 points.

A motion by Eran, seconded by Ken to approve an increase in the cost of the Tarzana Welcome sign to not-to-exceed $1,700, an increase of $1,100, passed unanimously.  Classified as Outreach/Advertising/Tarzana Welcome Sign from Unallocated.
There were no additional comments from Committee members.

The next meeting will be on March 18, 2015.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 P.M. 

    Max Flehinger,     Acting secretary

